

PRESIDENT

March 14, 1986

Dr. Mechthild Cranston 6 N. Clemson Townhouses Pine Street Clemson, South Carolina 29631

Dear Dr. Cranston:

I am always concerned when there are difficulties such as described in Mr. and Mrs. Anderson's communication to the Joint City-University Committee. I had not become aware of these difficulties and appreciate your note and a copy of their memorandum.

Seeking information, I find that that Joint City-University Committee gave consideration to the problems described by Mr. and Mrs. Anderson at the December 2, 1985 meeting of the Committee. Some discussion and the plans proposed by the Committee were transmitted to the Andersons by Committee Chairman, Hugh J. Clausen, on December 2, 1985.

We at Clemson University are anxious to cooperate and assist everyone in the community where possible and we shall continue to give attention to these problems in an effort to provide the wholesome environment we seek in our hometown.

Regards,

Max Lennon President

mp

12 trande

To: Maxhennon, President

From: Hechthild Cranston

Re: Below

Date:

November 7, 1985

To:

University/City Liaison Committee

From:

Sam and Carol Anderson ,)cim Condenson

Three N. Clemson TownHouses, Pine Street

Subject: University/City Relations

N.B. Hy neighbors have easked me whither the new President would be an appropriate officer to look unto between town and four. I said I didn't know, but would get coper of your Their letter to you. Thanks, sincerely, frichtend Creeston

This may not be the proper forum for voicing some of our concerns, but nevertheless we feel that this committee should be aware of them. We recognize that the doctrine of in loco parentis can no longer be exercised by the university and thus the university has little control over the behavior of students, especially those living off campus in neighborhood communities. We also realize that the university has no jurisdiction over the fans who commute into Clemson on Saturday afternoons and park their cars or other vehicles and have tailgate lunches along the roadsides in neighborhood communities.

We do feel, however, that the university should use whatever communications channels it has at its disposal to make students and fans aware of the responsibilities they assume when they reside in a neighborhood community or invade the community with their vehicles and tailgate lunches on football Saturdays.

We reside in one of the oldest and most beautiful residential areas of Clemson. Unfortunately, we are close to the university and in a TownHouse. When the TownHouse was originally purchased (by Carol prior to our marriage) eight years ago, the other purchasers were, in almost all cases, residents and were responsible professional or retired people. In those cases where the TownHouses were leased, they were leased by the owners to professional people. The area was pleasant, the yards were well kept, and the property promised to appreciate in value.

When the TownHouses across the road (behind Hardees) were constructed, some purchasers chose to lease to students. The incessant noise from stereos at maximum volume played during all hours of the day and night with windows and doors wide open, loud talking, unnecessary screaming and other obnoxious behavior on the decks and in the parking areas, again at all hours of the day and night, have driven many of the original owners out. Some have sold -- and have found the value of the property diminished as a result of undesirable conditions in the neighborhood. Some have bent to the necessity of leasing to students since professional people like ourselves no longer care to live in such an area.

We like the location. We like the floorplan and space in our TownHouse. We have a low interest loan (compared to current interest rates on homeowner loans). We prefer to stay where we are and develop a diversified portfolio of investments with our earnings rather than purchasing another home at this time. We choose not to be driven out of our comfortable home by students in the neighborhood.

We can and will pursue legal recourse if necessary. The covenants for the TownHouses prohibit excessive noise. It is apparent that the owners and/or responsible realty companies are not informing the students of this prohibition. The South Carolina Real Estate Code based on the Horizontal Property Act states that "Each co-owner shall comply strictly...with the covenants, conditions and restrictions set forth in the master deed....Failure to comply with any of the same shall be grounds for a civil action to recover sums due for...injunctive relief."

We realize that the conduct described is not typical of most of the students. A few can give the remainder a poor image in the community. We believe the university will be willing to cooperate with the city by communicating to the students the importance of maintaining the image of resposible citizenship when they assume the role of community residents.

In addition to the noise, another major problem we are experiencing is the litter along the streets, especially following a football weekend. The grounds are beginning to resemble the hallways of a USC dorm or fraternity house. Tailgaters and students partying in the area do not hesitate to leave their food wrappers and leftovers from Hardees, Bojangles, or wherever, and their beer cans along the streets. Apparently, neither the city nor the university accepts responsibility for picking up the litter left behind by these thoughtless, irresponsible people. When it gets to the point that we can stand it no more, Sam picks up trash on both sides of the streets to the front (Pine Street) and rear (North Clemson Avenue) of our residence. The trash usually fills an average size garbage bag.

Some of the students who live in the neighborhood put trash in plastic garbage bags (no trashcans) next to the street. It may remain there several days, and in many instances is torn open by dogs and scattered into adjoining yards, including ours. These students make no effort to pick up the trash. The city crew does not collect it. So, again, Sam acts as the neighborhood litter collector to try to keep our physical surroundings as pleasant as possible.

We believe the university should communicate through alumni publications and through athletic newsletters what it considers responsible behavior by fans and students who park and tailgate in residential areas of the city. The university should make students who reside in neighborhood areas aware that maintaining sanitary and acceptable physical surroundings is part of responsible citizenship.

We feel that we now live in a buffer zone. It is just a matter of time until the living conditions in Clemson's older residential areas beyond the area where we now live will gravitate to the undesirable level unless steps are soon initiated to reverse this trend. Therefore, we request that the liaison committee include our concerns on its agenda as soon as possible. We hope that the committee can help establish a better relationship among all associated with the community and the university. The concerns we have expressed are basic to all of the people residing in Clemson continuing to enjoy a vibrant and pleasing place to live.

Thank you for consideration of our concerns. We can be contacted as follows if you have futher questions. Home: 654-6808; Business: 646-8361 (Carol - Tri-County Technical College), 224-1641 (Sam - Sullivan Buick, Anderson).

cc: Clemson Realtors

## 5 December 1985

Minutes of the Joint City/University Advisory Committee 2 December 1985

Present: Adams, Campbell, Clausen, Dyck, Efland, Grishaw,

Hubbard, Link, Smith, Trent, Wardlaw, and Wright

Absent: Young

- The Chairman called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m. The minutes of the 14 November 1985 meeting were approved by unanimous vote.
- 2. The first topic of discussion was a draft response to the Andersons' letter. Dr. Hubbard and Dean Efland reviewed the letter which met the Committee's approval. General Clausen stated he would send the letter, copying Mayor Abernathy and President Cox. (Copies of the Andersons' letter and General Clausen's response are attached.)
- Members then presented their priority issues. These issues, sans ownership are summarized on the following pages. The Committee will address prioritization at the next meeting.
- 4. There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:15 p.m. The next meeting will be held on Monday, 16 December at 1:30 p.m. in the Board Room, 201 Sikes Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

MARK ALLEN WRIGHT

Campus Master Planner

MAW:ss

attachments

pc: Mayor Larry Abernathy
President Walter T. Cox



## VICE PRESIDENT FOR ADMINISTRATION

December 2, 1985

Mr. & Mrs. Sam Anderson Three North Clemson Townhouses Pine Street Clemson, South Carolina 29631

Dear Mr. & Mrs. Anderson:

This is in response to your letter of November 7, 1985 to the Joint City-University Advisory Committee. We appreciate your time and effort in conveying to this Committee the information relative to the conditions in your area, particularly during the football season.

We feel that this Committee should use all of the communication facilities at its disposal to convey to both the student population and the public the existence of the problem and that we would like to keep Clemson, both University and City, a "clean area."

We will, through one of the members of this Committee, try to have some message in the "Orange and White" at an appropriate time next fall, urging our out-of-town visitors to be aware of the problems on football Saturdays when they park in residential districts and to please not leave litter on the streets. It is also possible we can urge the City to make some special clean-up effort on the streets immediately adjacent to the campus on the day or two following the six games that will be played here.

The particular problem relative to appropriate containers in the Townhouse area will definitely be referred to the City. There are ordinances that refer to storage of waste until such time as the routine collection occurs.

The noise problem from stereos, etc. should be remedied through normal agencies of the City, i.e. City Police Department, for control of boisterous conduct which may occur in your area.

Again, we appreciate your concerns.

Sincerely,

Hugh / Clausen, Chairman

Joint City-University Committee

xc: The Honorable Larry Abernathy
President Walter Cox